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Notice of Press Conference

On Thursday 12 December 2024 at 11.30, a press conference will be held in the Holy See Press Office, Via
della Conciliazione 54, to present the Message of the Holy Father for the 58th World Day of Peace, to be held on
1 January 2025, entitled “Forgive us our trespasses: grant us your peace”.

The speakers will be:

- His Eminence Cardinal Michael Czerny, S.J., prefect of the Dicastery for Promoting Integral Human
Development;

- Ms. Krisanne Vaillancourt Murphy, executive director of Catholic Mobilizing Network,

- Mr. Vito Alfieri Fontana, engineer.

The press conference will be livestreamed in the original language on the Vatican News YouTube channel,
at https://www.youtube.com/c/VaticanNews.

https://www.youtube.com/c/VaticanNews

